## Vision



To create an outstanding British international school which empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their best and promote their intellectual, emotional, social and physical well-being.

## **Dear Parents**

As the first week draws to a close, it has been an extremely busy 5 days. Over the course of the mid-term break the school invested in installing new video cameras, microphones and desktop computers in every classroom, with an aim to make our online learning even better. With the secondary school being closed on Thursday, we hope this investment has paid off, with our timetable proceeding as normal, remotely.

We are pleased to inform you; Reception students have been invited to be in school full-time from Sunday 1st November. All other primary years (Year 1 - 6) will continue to follow the staggered online/school timetable, as normal. We hope with time, we will be able to accommodate other year groups safely, fully in school.

We are also pleased to announce we have three new members of staff join us:

Mr. John - English teacher in secondary

Mr. Brian - History and Geography teacher in secondary

Mr. Ahmed Al Talib - Vice Principal

Mr. Ahmed Al Talib will introduce himself in a separate email.

We are waiting for our new Year 6 teachers to join us, which we hope will be within the next two weeks.

We've had our Progress and Effort awards this week for all year groups, organized by our Head of Pastoral, Ms. Rebecca. Over 300 certificates were awarded to our students who demonstrated dedication and effort towards school life and their studies. Our values of Cooperation, Responsibility, Care, Respect and Integrity form the backbone of our school and our award assemblies. We hope to invite parents to our next award assembly as long as COVID regulations allow.

All of our baseline assessments have been completed for the whole school and you will be sent an invite next week to attend a virtual assessment event, to hear about our next steps to support and challenge students in both primary and secondary. Plus, it will be a chance to see and hear how you can interpret the data as a parent and support your child at home.

Our ALN department is currently functioning with 100% of our students in attendance. Our Sensory and Gross motor room is nearing completion, which will be an incredible resource to fully support our students. The outside ALN play area is due for final completion in the next week, and with the better weather, we hope our students will find the play area, an exciting place to explore.

On the same note the primary area at the back of the school is nearing completion. We will be making provision for students to go outside during the day for some fresh air and sunshine (following social distancing), once the facilities are 100% complete.

Please be aware our Pink Day charity event has been postponed until next Wednesday 4th November. We hope all our students can make a small donation through the link that we will share with you next week and arrive in school in non-uniform (maybe with a pink theme).

Have a good week ahead. Clive Shepherd











## Vision



To create an outstanding British international school which empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their best and promote their intellectual, emotional, social and physical well-being.

مع نهاية الأسبوع الأول، طرأت الكثير من التغييرات وتم إنجاز الكثير من الأعمال.

خلال عطلة منتصف الفصل قمنا بتجهيز كافة الصفوف بكاميرات فيديو ومكبرات صوت واجهزة كمبيوتر مكتبية حرصاً على تطوير التعليم الذي نوفره عن بعد. وكما علمتم فقد تم إغلاق قسم المرحلة الثانوية في المدرسة الخميس. وبذلك أملنا أن قد استمر طلابنا من متابعة دروسهم بحسب الجداول عن بعد.

يسرنا أن نعلمكم بأنه بإمكان طلاب مرحلة الروضة القدوم إلى المدرسة يومياً بدوام كامل اعتباراً من يوم الأحد الأول من نوفمبر. بينما سيستمر طلاب المرحلة الابتدائية (من الصف الأول إلى السادس) باتباع الجدول الدراسي المتناوب للحضور إلى المدرسة. نأمل بأننا، مع تقدم السنة الدراسية، سنتمكن من تهيئة الصفوف لاستقبال طلاب كافة المراحل بدوام كامل في المدرسة.

كما يسعدنا أن نعلمكم بانضمام ثلاثة أعضاء جدد لطاقمنا:

الأستاذ جون - مدرس للغة الإنجليزية للمرحلة الثانوية

الأستاذ براين - مدرس التاريخ والجغرافيا للمرحلة الثانوية

السيد أحمد طالب - نائب المدير. وسيتقدم السيد أحمد طالب لكم بتعريف عن نفسه في رسالة منفصلة.

كما أننا بانتظار وصول باقي أساتذة الصف السادس الذين سينضمون إلينا خلال الأسبوعين القادمين.

هذا الأسبوع، قامت الأستاذة ريبيكا، مشرفة التوجيه، بتوزيع شهادات شكر لكافة السنوات. وتم منح أكثر من 300 شهادة شكر للطلاب المجتهدين والملتزمين بنظام المدرسة والصفوف. إن هذه المبادرات التكريمية هي تجسيد للقيم التي ترتكز عليها مدرستنا: التعاون، المسؤولية، الرعاية، الاحترام، والتفانى. نأمل دعوة أولياء الأمور إلى الجلسة التكريمية القادمة طالما سمحت بذلك الأحكام المتعلقة بفايروس كوفيد-19.

بالإضافة لما سبق، نعلمكم بأنه تم الانتهاء من الفحوص التقييمية لكافة الطلاب في المدرسة وستتم دعوتكم الأسبوع القادم لحضور جلسة عن بعد بخصوص التقييم لنعرفكم بالخطوات التالية المتخذة لدعم أداء الطلاب في المرحلتين الابتدائية والثانوية. كما أنها ستكون فرصة لكم لمعرفة كيفية تفسير نتائج أبنائكم في هذه الاختبارات لتمكنكم من دعم تعليمهم في المنزل.

حالياً، كافة طلاب قسم ALN يحضرون إلى المدرسة لأخذ دروسهم بشكل يومي. نشارف على الانتهاء من العمل على غرفة التحفيز البصري والحركي، والتي ستشكل مصدر دعم هام جداً لنمو طلابنا. كما أن منطقة الألعاب الخاصة بطلاب ال ALN ستكون جاهزة بحلول الأسبوع القادم، ومع تحسن الطقس، نحن سعيدون بأن طلابنا سيحظون بمساحة لعب جديدة لتحفيز هم.

أيضاً منطقة الألعاب الخاصة بطلاب المرحلة الابتدائية الموجودة خلف مبنى المدرسة شارفت على الانتهاء. سيسمح للطلاب بالخروج خلال الاستراحات للاستمتاع بالهواء الطلق وأشعة الشمس بمجرد انتهاء تحضيرها، مع المحافظة على التباعد الاجتماعي.

أخيراً نعلمكم بأنه تم تأجيل اليوم الخيري الوردي حتى يوم الأربعاء 4 نوفمبر. نأمل من طلابنا حينها أن يقدموا تبرعاً صغيراً من خلال الرابط الذي سيرسل اليكم لاحقا وأن يأتوا إلى المدرسة دون ارتداء الزي المدرسي (مرتدين بعض الملابس الوردية).

هل لديك أسبوع جيدة إلى الأمام

کلایف شفیر د









